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ATTACHMENT A

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426

OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS In Reply Refer To:

OEP/DG2E/LNGE

Quoddy Bay LNG, L.L.C.

Docket Nos. CP07-38-000

Quoddy Bay Pipeline LCC

Docket Nos. CP07-35-000,
CP07-36-000, and
CP07-37-000

October 17, 2008

William S. Scherman

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP
1440 New York Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005

RE: Dismissal of Applications
Dear Mr. Scherman:

My April 25, 2008 letter to you stated that we were suspending review of the
Quoddy Bay LNG Import Project pending receipt of the material identified in our
October 11, 2007 Information Request. The letter indicated that staff could not proceed
with its engineering review or with the preparation of the draft Environmental Impact
Statement due to Quoddy Bay LNG, LLC’s (Quoddy Bay) incomplete responses.

To date, Quoddy Bay has not provided the previously requested information; nor
has Quoddy Bay provided any further information regarding the possible revisions to the
project design disclosed in its February 29, 2008 filing. Therefore, I am dismissing your
application for the construction and operation of an LNG import terminal in Docket No.
CP07-38-000, in accordance with Section 157.8(c) of the Commission’s regulations. In
addition, I am dismissing Quoddy Bay Pipeline LLC’s applications for the construction
and operation of the Quoddy Bay pipeline, a blanket certificate to perform certain routine
activities and operations, and a blanket certificate to provide open access firm
transportation services in Docket Nos. CP07-35-000, CP07-36-000, and CP07-37-000,
respectively, as they are dependent on the application in Docket No. CP07-38-000.
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This dismissal is without prejudice to Quoddy Bay filing a new application in the
future if Quoddy Bay is able to finalize its design and provide a complete application.
However, in accordance with the Commission’s regulations, it will be examined as a new
proceeding.

Sincerely,

J. Mark Robinson
Director
Office of Energy Projects

cc:  Public File, Docket Nos. CP07-35-000, CP07-36-000, CP07-37-000 and
CP07-38-000

Brian Smith

Project Manager

Quoddy Bay LNG, L.L.C.

4900 Richmond Square Drive, Suite 104

Oklahoma City, OK 73102 Oklahoma City, OK 73118

Sherri L. Booye

Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom LLP
1440 New York Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20005

Alan Moore

U.S. Coast Guard

Sector Northern New England
259 High Street

South Portland, Maine 04106

Luke Dlhopolsky

U.S. Coast Guard

CEU Providence

300 Metro Center Blvd.
Warwick, Rhode Island 02886



